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President GuiltyAir and Secretary Hurricane Announce Green Frontier 
 
WASHINGTON, DC -- In a press conference today, President GuiltyAir and newly-confirmed 
Interior Secretary Hurricane announced a new initiative of the United States Federal 
Government entitled the Green Frontier. 
 
Inspired by the calls of our fellow Americans for climate action, the Green Frontier calls for 
unprecedented investment into sustainable development and green policies in the United 
States. 
 
“Protecting the environment is an important priority for this Administration,” the Secretary said. 
“With twelve years to go before we experience the brunt of climate change, there’s no time to 
waste.”  
 
In his remarks, the President paid tribute to the generations of Americans who made this 
moment possible. From environmentalists like Rachel Carson and Mardy Murie to political 
figures like Al Gore and Teddy Roosevelt, conserving our resources and natural beauty for 
future generations and our posterity has long been an all-American cause, and one that the 
Administration is intent on vigorously promoting. 
 
Thanks to the Rebuild America Act, the recent Federal Budget and several Bush- and 
Obama-era laws, the Secretary has identified hundreds of billions of dollars in unallocated 
spending authority previously granted by the Congress across the departments that he leads 
that are earmarked for sustainable development and environmental purposes.  
 
Over the coming months, the Secretary looks forward to cooperating with State officials and 
private sector leaders in investing some of these long-neglected funds in a fiscally responsible 
way on cutting-edge projects that will reduce carbon emissions, benefit the environment, protect 
the Great Outdoors, and ensure clean air and water for all American citizens.  


